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Adult Camping Weekend

Date: August 15-17, 2025

Location: Camp Laughing Waters

ACW 2025 is full to capacity! 175 campers are registered for the August

weekend at Camp Laughing Waters. A waitlist has been formed, and you may

email debwalters1256@gmail to request to be placed on that list.

ACW 2024 celebrated a spectacular weekend with awesome fundraising for

Graduating Senior Girl Scholarships. At the May 2025 Annual Meeting 11

scholarships for $2,000 each were presented and one special one-time only

scholarship for $3,000 was presented in memory of Sonia Foderaro. We hope

ACW 2025 is just as successful!

You can donate to ACW 2025 directly by clicking the button below.

DONATE TO ACW 2025

NEW this year - ACW 2025 is selling

“Camp Tour” T-shirts!!! YOU can

order online with everybody else,

ACW camper or not! You will be

asked to pay directly to the online T-

shirt company and may choose to

have it directly shipped (you pay

postage) OR to pick it up, or have a

friend pick it up, at ACW. The cost is $22 for S-XL. There is an additional cost

for 2 XL -4XL. 

Please note that ordering closes on July 7.

ORDER YOUR T-SHIRT

Alum News from Around the Council

Berks County

For information regarding activities, or to offer to help plan an activity, please

contact Sandy Faust at wmnrsmrtr@aol.com.

Chester County

On April 26 this group had a nice lunch. Please contact Lori Lepard at 610-613-

3070 or lclepard@verizon.net and watch the FaceBook group for information

about future events.

JOIN THE CHESTER COUNTY ALUM FB GROUP

Delaware County

The group met for a fun night at the Delco Axe House on April 5. They have

planned a trip to Tyler Arboretum on July 13. For more information on date,

time, and price see their Facebook group or contact Beth McCall at

girlscoutpdsu504@gmail.com.

JOIN THE DELCO ALUM FB GROUP

Greater Lehigh Valley

May was a busy month for the Greater Lehigh Valley Group. They traveled to

the Valley Forge of�ce for a tour of the Girl Scout History Museum. It was very

informative, and they had fun trying on old uniforms and measuring their

height by the number of cookie boxes.

This group held their bi-monthly Lunch Bunch which is very popular! The next

one is July 11. Find all the details on their Facebook group and on Rallyhood. 

The group held an all-Alumnae Day at Camp Mountain House. The sun was

shining, and 25 alums attend the event. Linda taught alums how to make

pressed �ower cards and Joy taught others how to make a pin box out of

recycled materials. Diane answered gardening questions while alum sat around

the camp�re that Peggy made. Another all-alum day will be hosted on

September 21 from 12pm-6pm. Details coming this summer! Hope you can join!

For more information or to let them know that you want to join the lunch

bunch, contact Janet Rosenberg at 610-462-0564 (call & text) or email Janet at

janetbr1@yahoo.com.

JOIN THE LEHIGH VALLEY ALUM FB PAGE

Shelly Ridge

This group held a tea party in March to celebrate Girl Scout’s birthday, and they

had their annual cookout on June 2. For more information, contact Mary Jane

Meconi at amj4247@verizon.net.

JOIN THE SHELLY RIDGE ALUM FB PAGE

All Alum Groups – Mini Golf

All alum groups will be having a mini golf (putt-putt) event sometime in

September. Details to come. In addition to having fun, the purpose is to collect

supplies for our funded troops. If you want to start gathering supplies now.

Here is the list of items to look for:

Small pack crayons, markers, colored pencils.

Pencils, pens, erasers.

Pencil sharpeners.

Construction paper.

School glue bottles, twist up glue sticks.

Two pocket folders.

Filler paper, one subject notebooks.

Draw string bags.

Alum Spotlight

Janet Rosenberger

�. Why lifetime membership? When and how did you get your lifetime

membership?

6 years ago, I asked my husband to gift me my GS Lifetime Membership

for my birthday. I have been a GS for 50 years already, and I am not

planning to go anywhere!

�. What roles have you enjoyed in Girl Scouts (past and present)?

I have been a Brownie, Junior, and Cadette Leader. I loved Cadettes best. I

have been a trainer for �rst aid, CPR, and outdoor skills. I am on many

committees: Fall, ACW, and Alumnae

�. What has Girl Scouts done for YOU?

I came from a home life that was not good. When I got into Girl Scouts as

an adult, I was asked to be a Service Unit Manager. I learned that I could

do things, and I could offer people skills. I became a whole person, and it

is who I am today. I spread my wings! As a girl, we were encouraged to do

things, which was a whole new outlet for me! I am worth it!

�. How do you (or how do you want to) give back to Girl Scouts?

I was a leader for years and a trainer. I taught adults so they could teach

their girls. I fell in love with training and teaching others. I enjoy hearing

from others who were in my past trainings. I love camp and camping. Girl

Scouts is where I can be who I am. I give back through the committees I

am on. I love being with people and meeting new people. I learned I can

do things on my own. 

�. Share one favorite Girl Scouts memory!

I attended the Edith Macy Training Center as an adult. I took an outdoor

cooking class. I met people from all over the country. My Cadette troop

was the best. We took a trip to Niagara Falls. I still keep in touch with the

girls in my troop.

Lee Carr

�. Why lifetime membership? When and How did you get your lifetime

membership?

When I signed up to be a lifetime member, I did the math and it just

seemed like the best way to save money. It was some time in the early

70's, after 1973 but before 1980. It was offered by our council for $100,

which at the time seemed like a lot of money, but when I did the math and

saw how much I would save, then it was worth it.

�. What roles have you enjoyed in Girl Scouts (past and present)?

First I was an assistant leader until I completed my training. Then I

became the leader of the junior troop from 1975-1979. From 1980-1995 I

was a Cadette leader. From 1990-2002 I was a Senior advisor. I was a day

camp director for the summer fun day camp in Northeast Philadelphia

from 1982-1988. I became a member of ENACT in the 90s and that led me

to become an outdoor trainer and volunteer site director. Currently I am

on hold as a site director trying to work out some personal

responsibilities, but I hope to return to it in the near future.

�. What has Girl Scouts done for YOU?

I say that Girl Scouts gave me a voice as a student, I never was much for

speaking out about things. But as a Girl Scout volunteer, I learned that it

was good to say what was needed to be said and I learned to express

myself. Maybe too much sometimes.

�. How do you (or how do you want to) give back to Girl Scouts?

I am not giving as much now to Girl Scouts, but when I see an opportunity

to share some of my skills, I will offer them and see who will take them. I

am cleaning out much of my stuff and will try to share it when possible.

�. Share one favorite Girl Scouts memory!

I had some outstanding older girls in the 90's, they were in charge of the

Senior troop, as they said, I was there to advise them, they made me

proud. Like the girls on the cover of this council event in 1991. Together We

Stand.

Did you know?

Even lifetime members should renew their membership status every year,

especially if they have a role with a troop or service unit?

Click here for detailed instructions on how to renew or choose a role in myGS. 

These steps were written by someone who is a troop leader and service unit

volunteer. If you don’t have any current volunteer role, and don’t want any, you

may see some different information.

If you are an active volunteer and have questions, please contact Beth McCall

at girlscoutpdsu504@gmail.com. If you are not a current active volunteer and

you have questions, please contact Ann Donley at anndonley28@gmail.com.

Have a question? Don't be shy!

Contact us for more information.
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